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Reform of Cohesion Policy

Position of the Association of German Cities (Deutscher Städtetag/DST)

1. DST welcomes:

- that there will be cohesion intervention outside the least developed Member States 
  (former objective 2 areas) 

- that there will be temporary support for regions affected by the so-called statistical effect

- the continuation of the INTERREG initiative under a new objective “European territorial 
  cooperation” and the suggested increased amount of financial ressources for territorial
  cooperation (4 % instead of 2,5 % )  

- the continuation and strenghtening of the urban dimension of the cohesion policy by 
  fully integrating actions in this field into the programmes

- the reduction of the financial instruments to three instead of six 

- the simplification of the programmes



2. DST suggests:

- to further synchronise the financial instruments 

- to promote, on the basis of the experience with INTERREG, projects which focus on the 
  development and dissemination of knowledge   

- to make sure that the integration of URBAN into regional programmes (URBAN +) 
  keeps the specific character of URBAN which is an integrated and concentrated support 
  for disadvantaged urban areas and to earmark a specific percentage of the regional
  programmes for URBAN+ 

- to abolish the n +2 rule which reduces for example the possibility to involve PPP 
  modells 

- not to decide already now on the definite end of the financial support for regions 
  suffering from the statistical effect, and to  link the reduction of their support  to their 
  specific development 




3. DST reminds the Commission:

- that the proposals on the fiancial support for urban networks within the territorial 
  cooperation priority remains vague  

- that clear criteria are necessary for the slection of areas in the URBAN + context 

- that the current practice where recipients of structural funds have to pre-finance the 
  entire project and get later reimbursed is not helpful 

- that due to fiscal strains the co-financing requirement will create serious problems in the 
  coming programming period 

